STATE OF WASHINGTON
DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY

P.O. Box 47600 * Olympia, Washington 98504-7600
(360) 407-6000 - TDD Only (Hearing Impaired) (360) 407-6006

Tuly 11, 1997

Mr. Arlan Ruf

Site Manager

Weyerhaeuser Everett Site
101 East Marine View Drive
Everett, WA 98201

Dear Mr. Ruf:

In June of 1997, the Industrial Section received a copy of the final remediation report and the
restrictive covenant required by the consent decree, summons no. 97-2027738. The decree
between the Department of Ecology and Weyerhaeuser directed Weyerhaeuser to remediate soil
contamination found on the Weyerhaeuser Everett East Site and to perform ground water
monitoring. '

Weyerhaeuser completed the construction portion of the decree in June of 1997. A ground water
monitoring plan was approved for the site in March of 1995. The filing of the deed restriction
was the last unfinished requirement of the decree. With the filing, Ecology believes that
Weyerhaeuser Company has satisfactorily completed the remedial actions set forth in the consent
decree. The Department certifies that in our best technical judgement the property has met with

- all of the requirement stated in the East Site consent decree.

The project now continues in the monitoring phase. Please thank Stuart Triolo for his assistance
on the project. If you have any questions, please contact Nadine Romero of my staff at (360)
407-6116. :

Sincerely,

7/ ko

F. Palko
Section Supervisor
Industrial Section

cc: S. Triolo-Weyerhaeuser
N. Romero



